Welcome to the Rice Campus Observatory Open House

Overview: We have a large (16”) telescope housed in the silver dome, and also several medium-sized telescopes spread throughout the parking lot. There is no charge for looking through the telescopes, but you need to sign up on our list to see through the large telescope.

Parking: The parking lot in Entrance 13 has an area for visitors. There is a fee for parking that you can pay as you exit with a major credit card. Parking is also available in the lots by the football stadium.

If you wish to look through the large telescope:  You must put your name on a list at the information table. You will be assigned to a group that consists of roughly ten people. When your group number is called, return to the information table, identify yourself, and pick up your token. Proceed to the dome and give the token to the official at the observatory door.  Lists are not carried over from one night to the next.

How long is the wait?  It takes roughly ten minutes apiece for each group to look through the main telescope, so if you are assigned to group 12 the wait could be as long as two hours if all of the people in front of you stay for their turn.

If you don’t want to wait for the big telescope:  There is no need to sign up for anything to look through the medium-sized telescopes! We encourage everyone to look through these telescopes, including those who are waiting for their group to be called to use the large telescope. We sometimes point the medium-sized telescopes at different objects than we show in the main telescope.

If you have small children: We recommend that you use the medium-sized telescopes only. The wait is much shorter, and in our experience small children get just as much out of looking through the medium-sized telescopes as they do with the large one. You do not need to wait in the line by the information table to use the medium-sized telescopes.

Weather: If it is cloudy we cannot observe. Depending on the conditions, we may wait for the weather to improve or cancel the public night.

Frequency of Public Nights: We offer our open houses as a public service to the Houston community twice a month, and more often for special occasions. Please consult the official Web site, www.ruf.rice.edu/~cmj/observatory.html, for dates and times.

Staff and Further Information:  The Observatory is operated by the Department of Physics and Astronomy (www.physics.rice.edu), with help from the Rice Space Institute (http://space.rice.edu). At least one professor from the Physics and Astronomy Department is on site for the public nights, and the remaining staff you see are all volunteers, many of them students in our graduate and undergraduate programs.  Please help us to keep the site clean.

